
Request for Proposals for Audit Services 
 
The Na Neelzhiin Ji Olta, Inc. (NJOI), is accepting bids for the purpose of audit services. NJOI is 
accepting sealed proposals from all entities capable of providing audit services. Navajo and 
Indian-owned organizations and Navajo businesses currently certified under the Navajo Business 
Opportunity Act are especially encouraged to submit proposals. These services shall be from 
qualified, experienced firms of certified public accountants to audit the school’s annual financial 
statements for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2024. The proposal must include the detail cost for 
the audit.  The school is a P.L 100-297 Tribally Controlled Grant School organization and the 
financial audit will be conducted per the requirements of 2 CFR Part 200, Subpart F. The contact 
person is Vivian Montoya-Watuema, who can be reached at 505-731-2272 for more information.  
One copy of the audit proposal is to be submitted by June 28, 2024 by 4:00 PM MDT, to the Na 
Neelzhiin Ji Olta, Inc. Principal’s Office at HCR 79 Box 9 Cuba, NM 87013. All proposals must be 
mailed to the above address or hand delivered. No facsimile or emailed proposals will be 
accepted.  The school reserves the right to reject any or all proposals. Proposals received after 
the closing date and time will not be considered.  This procurement is subject to the laws of the 
Navajo Nation, which include but are not limited to, the Navajo Nation Business Opportunity Act 
and the Navajo Preference in Employment Act.       
 


